Statement by the delegation of Malawi


Mr. Chairman, the adoption by acclamation of the Vienna Declaration and Plan of Action on human rights represents a momentous event. There is no doubt at all that the Chairman of the Drafting Committee was possibly the most visible instrumental person in the successful conclusion of this plan, but it is impossible to ignore the background work that the Assistant Secretary-General and the members of the bureau contributed in the success of this important conference. 


Mr. Chairman, the Malawi delegation is very pleased with the outcome of this Conference and is hopeful that in time the post of High Commissioner for Human Rights will be established with appropriate safeguards. My delegation is particularly happy that the need for additional resources for the Centre for Human Rights has been recognized and specifically required by the Secretary-General of the United Nations to pursue. Malawi has just concluded a very successful national referendum on democratization and I would like to state here, Mr. Chairman, that this important historic exercise for Malawi has been done with a great deal of assistance from the Centre of Human Rights, so it is a matter of great satisfaction for Malawi that the Centre of Human Rights will have the possibility of having additional resources in order to enable it to assist countries like Malawi. 


Secondly, Mr. Chairman, my Government has already declared an amnesty for all exiled political exiles to return to Malawi to take part in the general election which possibly will be due in a very short time. Also, Mr. Chairman, my Government is taking action next week to amend the Constitution in order to provide for the establishment of more political parties in the country. This has been done because of the collaboration which Malawi has received from the United Nations system and, in particular, from the Centre for Human Rights. I thought this an important point for my country to make and I thank you for your indulgence. 

